
 
 
 
          

 
 

CALVELEY COMMUNITY PLAN WORKING GROUP 
 
 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY PLAN WORKING GROUP 
HELD ON TUESDAY 3 DECEMBER 2014 AT MS KENWRIGHT’S HOME 

  
 
  
 PRESENT: 
    

   Martin Gregory (Acting Chair)  
  Chris Konieczny 
  Ann Waterhouse 
  Joy Greenway    
  Jo Kenwright 

 Sue Stockton       
 
 

120/14 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
  Roger Dawson (Chair) 
  Penny Holding 
 
121/14 IN ATTENDANCE 
 
                                      None  
 
 
  
122/14 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  
 
 There were no declarations of interest.  Ms Waterhouse informed the 

meeting that she and her husband were putting in a Pre-application to build 
between one and five houses on their field. 

 
  
123/14     MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
 

Approval of the minutes of the meeting of 14 October 2014 were 
approved and signed. 
 
 Approved:  A Waterhouse – Seconded:  C Konieczny 

  
 
124/14 ACTION PLAN  
 
 A meeting had been held between the Parish Council and the Community 

Group to look at joint interests and how the workload would be split.  It was 
agreed that when the Action Plan is updated the updates  would be written in 
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a different colour so that it is easy for residents to see what is being done 
without going through the whole Action Plan.  The Working Group reviewed 
the Action Plan item by item and agreed the actions that are to be taken. 
These are included in the updated version of the Plan.  

 
  
125/14 A51 WEIGHT RESTRICTIONS 
 
 Cheshire East Highways department are understood to be about to undertake 

work on Long Lane which might include the introduction of weight 
restrictions.  It was pointed out that this will send HGV traffic past the 
School. Cheshire East is looking into this. 

 
                  The 40MPH speed limit pas the school is in place. It is hoped that this 

restriction will be amended to 30 mph in due course. 
 
  
126/14 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 
 
 There has been an approach from Cheshire East to produce a Neighbourhood 

Plan.  A Neighbourhood Plan carries more legal weight than a Parish Plan 
and relates to housing and development.  Mr Gregory said that he 
understands from his conversations with Cheshire East that the work that has 
been done for the Community Plan and the proposed Design Statement 
would make up a good percentage of the Neighbourhood Plan.  Mr Gregory 
said he was awaiting additional information from Cheshire East which 
should clarify exactly how much additional work is entailed.  A 
recommendation will then be sent to the Parish Council. 

 
 
127/14 COMMUNITY WEBSITE 
 
 After discussion it was decided that a notice would be prepared and posted 

on the Parish notice boards explaining how to access the website in order to 
find out what is going on in the community. 

 
 
128/14 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
  
 The next meeting will be held on Thursday 15 January at 2.00pm at a venue 

to be notified. 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Signed………………………..                                    Date…………………. 


